
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

May 8, 2012

President Cherry Baumbusch called the meeting to order at 11:05AM.

The following officers, directors and members were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Bob Rosenbaum, Jan Auerbach, Dale Lazar, Glenn Yarborough, Fred Dent, Lynn Heinrichs and Bob Hahne.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the April 10, 2012 Board meeting were approved.

President’s Report – Cherry Baumbusch

Cherry indicated that Frank Peterson has requested the Club/Foundation to commit to a donation of $2500 for the Partners in Surgery project.  He has found another club/district to partner with.  The Board voted to approve a recommendation to the McLean Rotary Foundation that the Foundation fund the request.  The Club has also received a request for a donation of $1000 from the McLean/Falls Church Children’s Center to help them recover from the loss of a grant.  The Board voted to recommend to the McLean Rotary Foundation that the Foundation fund the request.  Cherry thanked Jan Auerbach for handling the Rotary Club of McLean shirts.
Treasurer’s Report – Lynn Heinrichs

Lynn presented a financial statement for the Club.  Lynn reported that the NCAA and Kentucky Derby contests raised $700.  She also reported that eleven members haven’t paid their dues.  It was agreed that the names of those who haven’t paid by May 18 would be turned over to Bob Rosenbaum to pursue.
RI Foundation Report – Bob Hahne

Bob reported that we have met EREY.  We are one member short of being a 100% sustaining club.  The Ylonen Cup is given by the District to the Club with the highest 3 year average per capita giving to the RI Foundation.  We have won the Cup since its inception in 2009.  We are currently in a four-way competition for the Cup for this year.
Membership Report – Fred Dent

Fred reported that we have several people under consideration for membership.
Upcoming Dates

Cherry reported the upcoming dates:

June 20 – July 3 – Cherry will be gone.  Bob Rosenbaum will run the meeting on June 26, Jan Auerbach will run the meeting on July 3.

June 29 – District Awards Ceremony.  At least Glenn Yarborough and Jan Auerbach will be attending.  Bob Hahne may attend.
Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 12, 2012 at 11:00AM.  Be there or be square.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:48AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary
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